

# 60 Years of Growing Together in Faith and Knowledge

# What's Happening?

**Good Morning!** 

Catholic Schools Week was an amazing Success! Thank you to all who had a hand in planning a wonderful week celebrating our school! I hope you have had a chance to checkout the pictures on Facebook.

Mrs. Makohn shared this beautiful prayer and I would like to share it with you:

Bless St. Germaine School and the many people who advance our mission. May our building be home for those who seek to grow in faith, knowledge and service of others. May our community always support one another and exhibit hospitality to newcomers. Fill our minds with knowledge and wisdom. St Germaine pray for us.

Tonight is the Men's Club bowling fundraiser if you would like to attend still there is limited room, reach out to Bizz Johnstone.



Congratulations to fourth grader Abby Chervenak. Abby was nominated by Mrs. Clark. Mrs. Clark says Abby comes to school with a positive attitude and ready to learn. She is always smiling and a friend to everyone. Abby thinks of others first and is a great helper in class. We are proud of you Abby! Keep up the great work!



# **Jump Rope for Heart**

Jump Rope for Heart kicked off this week with an assembly, you should have received paperwork sent home should you wish to participate!

# Free Throw Contest Sponsored by Knights Msgr Vismara Council #3725

Boys and girls ages 9 through 14 are invited to participate in our 2024 Free Throw Contest. Competition is open to all, not just OLOH parishioners and SGS students. Held on February 3rd, Registration begins at 9:00am and competition at 10 am, in the Activity Center. Parent or guardian must be present to sign form allowing student to compete in this event. Winning students will advance in each age group. Should you have any questions regarding this event please reach out to Mr. or Mrs. Chetcuti 586-296-3085.

# **Opportunities for private Open Houses for SGS students**

I have received information from St. Joan about them hosting a separate open house for our students to get a feel for the school in a more private setting. I have attached the flyer for you. As flyers become available I will share all that information with you. An important email regarding FACTS went home. Please read it carefully and send your letters for Father to sign here and we will get them signed for you. Everyone should try for the assistance. Because our tuition was so low, many didn't qualify but with all schools raising tuition that is a better chance of you receiving some assistance.



### What do we do if there is inclement weather?

If a snow day is needed to be called you will receive an email from me, it will likely be forwarded from the teachers, and it will be sent out to all local news outlets. It will also be posted on our website and the FaceBook page. it will NOT be on BLOOMZ. If you have not noticed I still struggle to communicate on BLOOMZ with less than half of the parents receiving the message.

# A word from the Men's Club President

We're in the home stretch for Men's Club fundraisers for 2024!

Please join us for our annual bowling fundraiser at Total Sports this Friday at 9pm. Bowling, raffles, 50/50, pizza, pop, cash bar, adults only. Even if you're not a bowler, feel free to join us for a night out and to support the event. Please contact Buzz Johnstone with any questions or to reserve a lane (contact info on the flier).

Lent is right around the corner, which means fish fry is right around the corner. Fish Fry starts Friday, February 16, 4:00-7:30pm in the Activity Center. We look forward to seeing you again!

These and all Men's Club fundraisers support the students and staff of St. Germaine School.

Thanks in advance!

Phil Jones Men's Club President

## 2024 OLOH Men Fish Fry Flier V1.pdf

#### **Download**

157.0 KB

# **Important Dates**

- 2/3 Free Throw contest sponsored by K of C Msgr. Vismara Council #3725
- 2/5 candy grams on sale
- 2/12 No School
- 2/13 Valentine Parties
- 2/14 Ash Wednesday
- 2/15 Bagel Day
- 2/16 Pizza Day

# **Enjoy your weekend with family!**

Colleen Maciejewski



#### **How To Reach Us**

If you have questions please contact the office at 586-771-8090.

Email: cmaciejewski@stgermaine.org

Website: stgermaine.org

Location: 28250 Rockwood Street, St. Clair Shores, MI, USA

**Phone:** 586-771-8090

Facebook: <a href="mailto:facebook.com/St.GermaineCatholicSchool">facebook: facebook.com/St.GermaineCatholicSchool</a>



# Colleen Maciejewski

Colleen is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters